
 

02/05/2025 

Headteacher Message 

 



 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

As we step into a vibrant and busy summer term, I’m delighted to share just a glimpse of the 

fantastic learning opportunities and community engagement happening across Stone Bay. 

This month began with great energy as we welcomed a Local Election Candidate to meet our 

Pupil Council – a brilliant opportunity for our students to learn more about democracy in 

action. They gave him a real grilling! We’ve also had some of our Robin Class students 

representing Stone Bay at the Broadstairs Youth Forum, showing their growing confidence 

and leadership in the wider community. 

In school, we’ve marked Internet Safety Day, delivered training sessions for new staff 

including medication and interoception training, and are actively preparing baseline 

assessments to ensure every child gets the personalised support they need. Our pupils had 

the chance to explore exciting future opportunities at the local Careers Fair, and our pupils 

continue to enjoy active learning through initiatives like the Daily Mile and Walking 



Challenge Week. You are welcome to join us on Friday at 9am to complete the daily mile 

with us.  

Next Thursday, we will be celebrating VE Day (Victory in Europe), and we’re asking 

children and staff to come dressed in red, white, and blue in commemoration of this 

important historical event. It will be a wonderful occasion to reflect on peace and unity 

together as a school community. 

A big thank you to all our staff for their dedication, especially amid interviews, health checks, 

and our continued focus on wellbeing. And of course, we’re excited to wave off our students 

heading on the Cyprus trip – what an incredible adventure awaits them! I hope you all have 

a truly brilliant holiday. 

Wishing all of you a wonderful bank holiday weekend, dont forget school is closed Monday. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Warm regards, 

Jane 

School Events Calendar  

 

https://www.stonebayschool.co.uk/calendar/?calid=1&pid=8&viewid=1


Weekly Attendance  

 

This weeks attendance was 91.3% ⭐ 

Our pupils make us proud! 

 

This week at Stone Bay we have met lots of new people who came to apply for different 

roles in the school. As part of the application process, they spend time in classes, at play and 

sometimes also meet our Student Council. And once again, our students made us very 

proud: they coped brilliantly with accepting new faces into their classrooms. Pupils 

approached visitors with curiosity and some also had very good questions to ask them. But 

above all our pupils and staff really showed everyone new to Stone Bay how we live and 

breathe our values. The feedback we gained from applicants was that Stone Bay is one of the 

friendliest places they have ever visited! They described the atmosphere as warm, caring 

and welcoming and commented on the smiling faces they encountered. Thank you to the 

amazing pupils and team Stone Bay!  



 

 

 

Exciting News: Speech and Language Therapist Support Starting May 14th! 

We are thrilled to announce that, starting May 14th, we will be receiving support from a 

dedicated  Specialist Speech and Language Therapist at our school. This is an exciting 

development that will bring valuable expertise to both our staff and students. 

The therapist will be working closely with our team to provide professional training, as well 

as support for our universal provision across the school. This will help us enhance our 

approach to communication skills, ensuring that every child gets the best possible support in 

their learning journey. 

Initially over Term 5 & 6 the therapist will be working with a number of children who are 

looked after (in care), conducting speech and language assessments to ensure that they 

receive the tailored support they need. If you receive a consent form, please complete this 

and send it back to school before the 14th May. 

We are very excited about this opportunity to further support all of our students, and we 

look forward to seeing the positive impact it will have on both staff and children alike. If you 

have any questions or would like more information, please don't hesitate to get in touch! 



Signs of the week 

 

 

Spotlight on Magpie 

 

This term our topic is Catering and Service. 



This term we have been learning how to host and cater for a specific event. We are hosting 

our own afternoon tea at the end of the term so have been making a menu, inviting adults 

and practising cooking some delicious and healthy food.  

We are reading cooking with friends by books beyond words.  

We are developing our rights by expanding our interests to support our emotional regulation 

and positive wellbeing.  

We are being healthy by cooking our own healthy meals and snacks, learning about how to 

keep our bodies and teeth healthy with different hygiene routines and taking part in 

different sports and exercise.  

The best thing about being in our class is continuing to develop our independence and 

becoming active members of our community as well as having fun whilst learning.  

Next term our pathway is Sport and Leisure where we will continue to develop our physical 

health and wellbeing.  

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



We are a UNICEF rights respecting school 

 

 

1 - https://youtu.be/YfI1qU3Q4mQ?si=TcvVV6CW42Tgl3xX 

 

https://www.unicef.org.uk/what-we-do/un-convention-child-rights/?sisearchengine=284&siproduct=Campaign_G_02_Our_Work&gclid=EAIaIQobChMI_ur39sXO-gIV4IBQBh25NgoVEAAYAyAAEgIZXvD_BwE
https://youtu.be/YfI1qU3Q4mQ?si=TcvVV6CW42Tgl3xX


 

Star of the week 

 

 



 

 

Earlier in the year one of our amazing parents applied for a Tesco Stronger Starts grant to 

fund a healthy tuck shop in school. We are excited to announce that thanks to her hard work 

we have been successful in securing £500 towards this project! 😁 

 

A huge thank you to Harry's mum, Louise, for her time and effort 💐 

Thank you to all who voted in store, we can't wait to get started with this exciting project. 

Stone Bay families 

 



 



 

 



 



 



Our Residential Provision  

 

 This weeks Residential Standard is Standard 7- Placement planning and review  

There is a written plan in place for each child resident in the school setting out how their 

day-to-day needs will be met, known as the placement plan. The plan is thorough and 

specific to the child and is agreed, as far as is practicable, with the child, the child’s 

parents/carers, and any placing authority for the child. Children have an opportunity to 

contribute to their plans. The placement plan identifies the needs of that child that the 

school should meet, assesses any risk, and specifies how the school will care for the child 

and promote their welfare on a day-to-day basis. Where significant changes are made to 

the placement plan there is appropriate consultation. Where applicable, the plan is 

consistent with the EHC plan and reflects any changes to the EHC plan.  

 

All of our residential pupils have an individual placement plan (Care plan) which gives details 

on the support they require on a daily basis. We gather as much information from the 

parents to ensure we give the right support level to each pupil. The plans cover different 

aspects of day to day living such as health, personal care and right through to their own likes 

and dislikes. These plans are linked to other individual plans for pupils such as wellbeing 

plans and health care plans. The care plans are reviewed 3 times a year and any changes are 

made at these review points. There are meetings held throughout the year for individual 

pupils such as CiC, CiN and EHCP reviews these all feed into the care plan and how support is 

changed if needed. 

Please see the link to our website where you can see our STATEMENT OF PURPOSE. It has 

lots of photos and information. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1lNQethQm-Bz8kpOcyCOK9cofYrw5nHI6/view


This week in Yorkgate we have made the absolute most of this glorious weather. Our 

students have chosen to spend time outside whenever they can, this is a great social 

interaction where both flats can meet and enjoy the space and apparatus together. We have 

been aving fun in the sun and also staying safe in the sun, we have been promoting that we 

need to wear suncream and keep hydrated with plenty of drinks.  

Making choices  with meal suggestions and independence skills continues in the flat. With 

personal care skills and hygiene, to some nice team work of setting the tables for dinner, this 

offers several benefits, including promoting conversations/ communication interactions 

fostering a sense of togetherness. It can also instill confidence in our students and helps with 

their fine motor skills. More over a well set table can improve the mood of the meal and 

create a more welcoming and enjoyable atmosphere. 

Next week we will be continuing to look at our individual targets . As well as looking at ways 

to celebrate VE day on thursday. This week we say goodbye to one of Yorkgates students, 

who is moving on to a new placement, we will miss you but wish you all the best in your new 

flat! 

Have a wonderful Bank Holiday weekend. 

From All of us in Yorkgate 

 

 



 

 

 

 



Why do children and young people get angry? 

 

Everyone gets angry. It’s a build-up of feeling when something’s gone wrong. While it’s a 

normal emotion to feel it can be unpleasant to be around. As parents our responsibility is to 

help children understand what they’re feeling when they feel angry. Children should know 

that although they can’t control their feelings, they can find ways to manage their behaviour, 

so they don’t cause themselves or others harm. Finding an appropriate way to release anger 

is a valuable lesson for life. 

Five key things to remember: 

1. For children all behaviour is communication. 

2. Anger frequently masks other more vulnerable emotions like fear, hurt or frustration. 

3. You teach children by example. How a child sees anger being dealt with is often what 

a child will mirror. 

4. A parent can help their child express anger in a way that won’t cause them or others 

harm. 

5. It’s important that a child develops an understanding of what makes them feel angry. 

When the initial anger has subsided it’s likely that it’s followed by low feelings of regret and 

sadness. When it’s possible to talk, it’s worth encouraging children to reflect so they can 

identify what their emotional triggers are in particular situations. Anger is often caused by 



miscommunication and unrealistic expectations. If your child’s angry because of a mistake 

you’ve made, it’s entirely appropriate to apologise, it models accountability. Explain (or role 

model) to your child that verbal abuse and violence is not ok and how it can make the 

person on the receiving end feel, this will teach them empathy.  

NSPCC 

 

 

 

2 - Spotlight on Julie 

My name is Julie 

I have been working at Stone Bay for nearly 7 years. 

I work as a catering assistant in the school kitchen. 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/


The thing I love most about working here is working in a team environment helping to make 

healthy choices for the children and interacting with them when they come to the kitchen 

hatch! 

Our Vision, Mission & Values 

 

Our school vision is to provide an outstanding, nurturing, learning environment, where all 

our pupils can achieve their full potential and progress to lead happy and fulfilling lives.  

Our mission is to provide each and every pupil with the best possible education, delivered in 

an environment that is supportive, caring and safe. “Getting it right for every pupil”                               

At Stone Bay we focus on Evolving Excellence in all that we do, working towards making our 

school the best it can be for pupils, staff and families. We are creating lasting Trust with all 

our stakeholders, Empowering each other to learn and grow. By adhering to policies and 

clear processes we ensure Fairness and transparency in our decision making and actions, 

whilst ensuring we are Collaborating with others and always looking for ways to help each 

other to deliver excellence for our pupils.  



Click here for our term dates 

 

https://www.stonebayschool.co.uk/calendar/?calid=1&pid=8&viewid=1
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